
Newsletter  

Friday 6th June 2025  

Weekly School Attendance 93.3% / Best Class Attendance: Year 4 (100%)  

Welsh Phrase of the week:  – Wyt ti’n mynd … ? (Are you going …?) 

Ydw, dw imynd (Yes, I’m going) / Nac ydw, dw i ddim yn mynd (No, I’m not going)  
 
 
Healthy Week 6-13 June 

A reminder that we will be holding our Healthy Week next week. Children may come to school in their 

PE kit/tracksuit every day next week, as we will be completing sporting activities daily. 

Please ensure your child has a hat, sun cream applied before school and a filled water bottle for 

school each day.  
 
Sports Days – Children to wear dark shorts and white t/polo shirt for their official Sports Day 

please. 
 
Nursery – Wednesday 11th, 9:30 am at school  

Reception – Tuesday 10th, 9:15-10:15 am at the MUGA 

Year 1 and Year 2 – Tuesday 10th, 10:30-11:30 am at the MUGA 

Year 3 and Year 4 – Tuesday 10th, from 1:15 pm at the MUGA 

Year 5 and Year 6 – Wednesday 11th, from 1:15 pm at the MUGA 

 
Year 2 Class Show  

Well done to our Year 2 pupils for your fantastic class show this morning.  We hope parents enjoyed 

the performance based on ‘Making Good Choices’.  We are delighted with the pupils’ hard work and 

progress in preparation for Key Stage 2.    
 
Main Key Stage 2 side gate to be locked 

In addition to the Key Stage 2 gates, the main side gate on the Key Stage 2 side of the school will be 

locked during the school day from 9:30 am.  The gate will be opened at drop off and collections times, 

including Nursery drop off and collection times.  If you require access outside of these times, please 

phone the school office.     
 
Criw Cymraeg Bronze Award - Llongyfarchiadau 

Congratulations to the whole school on winning the Cymraeg Campus Bronze Award.  This is an award 

given by the Welsh Local Authority Advisers (Mrs Buddig Selway-Jones and Mrs Dwynwen Jones), 

who visited school to watch the Criw Cymraeg deliver a whole school assembly on Tuesday morning 

using the Welsh language, they also visited classes and have observed Helpwr Heddiw sessions, and 

looked at the school’s displays and promotion of Welsh language.  The Criw Cymraeg members: Cadi, 

Naycer (Year 6), Raya, Archie (Year 5), Jenson, Jacob (Year 4), Christopher and Noah (Year 3).  The 

Criw meet weekly and publish a Welsh Phrase on the weekly newsletter, they create and display 

posters around the school and take part in weekly school assemblies.  Thank you to Mrs Ellis, our 

Welsh Leader, and all of the staff and pupils for their hard work.  The Welsh Advisers were 

delighted and said we are close to receiving our Silver Award.   
 
Tempest Photography  

Tempest Photography visited school on Wednesday.  The photographers commented on the pupils’ 

excellent behaviour and how smart they looked in their school uniform.  The proofs for individual and 

family photos will be sent to school from their Head Office in the next few days, and will be sent 

home with pupils.   
 
The proofs for the Year 6 Leaver’s group photo will be sent via a link to the school in July.  The link 

will be shared with families on the Year 6 ClassDojo. 
 
 



 

First Experience in Music – Year 3 

Year 3 pupils enjoyed a music workshop on Wednesday with Liam Hardwick (Wrexham Music 

Corporation).  The focus was on rhythm and pulse which the pupils learned through listening to various 

music genres and taking part in singing and games. 
 
Colwyn Bay Welsh Mountain Zoo – Years 1 and 2 

A reminder that pupils in Years 1 and 2 will be visiting Colwyn Bay Welsh Mountain Zoo on Wednesday, 

18th June.  Please return permission and payment to the school office by Friday, 13th June if you have 

not already.  If your child requires a packed lunch from school, please order with the class teacher.   
 
Holidays during term time 

Holiday request forms are available from the school office.  Holidays can only be authorised where 

attendance is 95% or above for a running 12 month period.   
 
  

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 

 
Nursery – Koda         Year 3 – Bella 

Reception – Jack  Year 4 – Tiger 

Year 1 – Noah   Year 5 – Indi 

Year 2 – Whole class  Year 6 – Cadi 

 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Halle    Blwyddyn 3 – Annabelle 

Derbyn/Reception – Oliver    Blwyddyn 4 – Jack 

Blwyddyn 1 – Francesca           Blwyddyn 5 – Calli 

Blwyddyn 2 – Peyton a Harper Blwyddyn 6 – Emeli 

 

Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Halle       Year 3 – Ralph 

Reception – Aria   Year 4 – Theo 

Year 1 – Parker          Year 5 – Archie 

Year 2 – Martha            Year 6 – Ella-May 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 

 


